
 

 

Issued:  September 28, 2015  

 
ERRATA 

 ENVIRONMENTAL ASSESSMENT 
In the Matter of the Combined Application of North Star Solar PV LLC for a Site 
Permit and Route Permit for the North Star Solar Electric Power Generating Plant 

and Associated 115 kV High Voltage Transmission Line in Chisago County 
 

PUC Docket Number: IP6943/GS-15-33 
 

Two necessary changes to the Environmental Assessment have been brought to our attention. 
 
On Page 7, the Public Hearing was listed as October 8, 2015; it should read October 7, 2015. 
Table 3 contained the correct date and is unchanged: 
 
 

2.4  Public Hearing  
 

The Commission is required by Minnesota. Rule 7850.3800, subp. 1 to hold a public 
hearing once the EA has been completed. The hearing will be conducted by 
Administrative Law Judge (ALJ) Barbara Case and is scheduled to be held on October 8 7, 
2015 (see Table 3).  

 
Table 3.  North Star Solar Project Public Hearing 

 
Place Meeting Location Date and Time 

Lake Region 
EMS 

40245 Fletcher Ave 
North Branch 

Wednesday, 
October 7, 2015 

6:00 p.m. 
 

 

On Page 72, Paragraph 2, the reference to Minnesota Rule was listed as 7550.4400, but should 
read 7850.4400: 

Minnesota Rule 7550.4400 7850.4400, subp. 4 allows for the use of up to 0.5 acres of prime 
farmland per MW in most areas unless there is no feasible alternative.  The 0.5 acre per 
MW limit does not apply to the North Star Project because it is within two miles of a first, 
second or third class city, North Branch. Regardless, no prime farmland exists in the 
Project Boundary. 


